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Lockwood Pedestrian Safety District Advisory Board  
Meeting Minutes recorded and submitted by Zachary Hassler, Advisory Board Secretary 

May 3, 2023, 7pm 

Attendance 
 
Board members: Pres. Brandy Dangerfield, Vice Pres. Woody Woods, Sec. Zachary Hassler, Pam 
Ask, Tim Sather, Travis Smith 
 
Other guests: Elyse Monat (City County MPO Active Transportation Planner) 
 
Board members not in attendance: Tobin Novasio  
 
Dangerfield called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. and began by seeking public comment. There were 
no public comments provided.  
 
Sather motioned to approve March minutes. Smith seconded. Motion carried with unanimous 
voice vote. 
 
Woods updated the group on the drainage issue near the baseball field at the end of the Old Hardin 
Rd sidewalk construction project to be built this spring. Woods met with Eric (Interstate), Erin 
(Sanderson Stewart), and Tim Miller of Yellowstone County to discuss new reduced cost Options #1 
and #2. These were reduced cost construction proposals with a cost of magnitude estimate by 
Interstate for addressing the drainage. Interstate’s cost of magnitude estimate was $22,000-$35,000, 
which the LPSD would split budgetarily with the county. Woods said he and Miller prefer Option #1, 
and Woods recommended the board move forward with Option #1. Ask motioned to approve 
moving forward with Option #1. Hassler seconded. Motion carried with unanimous voice vote. 
 
Dangerfield opened discussion on the Highway 87E Massick Property sidewalk gap. Dangerfield said 
Claunch had gotten an informal verbal estimate for the sidewalk at approximately $60,000. Woods 
and Ask expressed concern the price seemed high. No further action was taken.   
 
Dangerfield addressed the group on the annual spring bike give-a-way through the school. TrailNet 
gave a presentation on bike safety. Bikes, stickers, slap bands, and miscellaneous swag were given 
away. Helmets are arriving late and will get distributed upon arrival. Dangerfield ordered additional 
helmets for which she will get reimbursed next fiscal year.    
 
The LPSD annual budget meeting has been scheduled for June 27, 2023.  
 
Dangerfield adjourned the meeting at 7:36 p.m.  
 
 






